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Readfield  

Messenger 
w w w . r e a d f i e l d m a i n e . o r g  

June 14, 2022  

Town Meeting / State Primary 
 

Nomination Papers Now Available  
 

Select Board   2 – 3 Year Terms 
RSU #38 Board  1 – 3 Year Term 
Local School Board  1, 2, 3 Year Terms  

Due back by Friday, April 15, 2022 

2022 Spirit of America Awards  
 

The Spirit of America Foundation Tribute is presented in the name of             
Maine Municipalities to local individuals, organizations and projects for            

outstanding community service.  
 

The Town will be accepting one page nominations through Friday, May 20, 2022  
 

Nominations will be submitted to the Select Board and recipients will be            
recognized later in the summer.  

 

Please send nominations to: 

clerk@readfieldmaine.org; by mail to Readfield 

Town Office, 8 Old Kents Hill Road, Readfield, 

ME 04355 or drop off at the Town Office.  

The Readfield Town Office & Library will be closed on  
Monday, April 18

th
 in observance of Patriots Day 

Registration Form  
on Page 6 

mailto:clerk@readfieldmaine.org
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Carol Doorenbos:  (207) 446-7535 cdoorenbos@readfieldmaine.org 

 

Ralph Eno:     (207) 685-3177       reno@readfieldmaine.org  

  

Sean Keegan:   (207) 446-8725 skeegan@readfieldmaine.org 

 

Dennis Price:    (207) 577-4919  dprice@readfieldmaine.org 

 

Kathryn Mills Woodsum:  (207) 685-9094   kwoodsum@readfieldmaine.org 

Hello Friends, 
 

Over the next few weeks, you might hear a great deal of conversation about what’s going on in Readfield.  The 
election season is upon us, and I want to invite you to take advantage of every possible resource you can in  order 
to stay fully informed and knowledgeable about your vote. 

 

Election season brings many questions.  What does the broadband proposal mean for Readfield and its internet 
access?  How do the added facilities and improvements at the fairgrounds impact Readfield and its future? What 
priorities have emerged out of the last two years that must be addressed?   
 

The best way to answer some of these questions would be to visit www.readfieldmaine.org 
 

There, you can view packet and agenda items from past meetings. If you go to YouTube and find the Readfield 
channel.  Our broadcasting guru, Bill Starrett, does an incredible job bringing you high-quality video feeds from 
each meeting we have. 
 

Additionally, Readfield will be sending direct mailings (via USPS and email…and HERE in the Messenger) to 
everyone in town on a variety of topics, in order to have a direct link to our neighbors and voters.     
 

Why do we go to such trouble to bring you this information?  

Simply put - election season also brings rumor, speculation, and misinformation.   
 

As the Chairman of the Select Board, I hold great value in dispelling rumors, eliminating speculation, and     
challenging misinformation.  I value that because I think those things seek to divide, and I believe Readfield is a 
community that continues together.  #ReadfieldTogether isn’t just a cute hash-tag to put on our Facebook 
page.  It’s a way of life. 
 

Thank you, in advance, for your involvement and dedication to our town. 
 

Visit www.readfieldmaine.org for information on how to stay informed.   
 

Thank you, 

Dennis Price 

Select Board Chair 

http://www.readfieldmaine.org
http://www.readfieldmaine.org
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News from the Town Manager  
Town Manager’s Report - Budget and Town Meeting Warrant Summary 
 

I want to sincerely thank all of the residents, volunteers, and staff who have been working together to move our 
town forward through this year’s budget and warrant process.  The past two years of the COVID-19 pandemic 
have been incredibly trying for our community and the services provided by the Town.  We’ve faced staffing 
shortages, project delays, inefficiency, and increasing costs.  Despite these challenges we have been able to 
meet or exceed most expectations and have done so while lowering the tax burden for residents during the  
pandemic.  Unfortunately we cannot responsibly continue that trend and we are anticipating an increase in the  
municipal tax impact in the upcoming budget year.  Our approach to budgeting has not changed and neither 
has our primary goal - to provide the services residents want, at the level of service they expect as cost         
effectively as possible.  The pandemic seems to have led to a shift in priorities for many residents and two of 
the biggest are the desire for more outdoor recreation opportunities and the need for reliable communication 
and technology.  These priorities are reflected in the budget in the form of the Fairgrounds Community Park 
and Conservation Project and the Readfield Community Broadband Project. I’ll talk more about those 
two projects specifically next month, but I encourage voters to pay particular attention to them.  I believe the 
community benefits outweigh the costs but everyone needs to make their own informed decisions. 
 
Here are a few summary budget and Town Meeting Warrant highlights: 
 

 Most non-tax revenue streams are up, including a significant improvement in State Revenue Sharing     
projections.  Bond proceeds are a major budgeted revenue to cover project specific costs. 

 Expenses are expected to rise as a result of increased COVID related labor and material costs, and debt   
service payments for approved and anticipated borrowing. 

 Assigned and unassigned municipal fund balances were used to minimize tax impacts. 
 Changes are being proposed to the Board of Appeals and Land Use ordinances to make the language   

clearer and the administrative processes fairer and less complicated for everyone. 
 The Warrant Article about continuing with Secret Ballot voting has been removed as that appears to be a 

settled issue for the foreseeable future. 
 

Here are the key details on what else is on the ballot and where and when to vote: 
 

Candidate’s Night will be held on May 9th via ZOOM and in-person at the Town Office.                         
Select Board Candidates will participate from 6:30-8:00pm and School Board Candidates will 
participate from 8:00-8:30pm. 

 
The final Public Hearing on the budget and warrant will be on June 2nd at 6:30pm.  It will be held via 

ZOOM and in-person at the Town Office.   
Remote / virtual participation for both of the above events will be essentially the same: 

The public may participate by calling (929) 436-2866 or using the online ZOOM platform with 
Meeting ID: 881 4960 8367 and Passcode: 781405. 

Written comments and questions for the Candidates can be submitted in advance on the Town  
Website: www.readfieldmaine.org  

 
The Annual Town Meeting / Secret Ballot vote will be held on June 14th from 8am until 8pm at the 

Kents Hill School Alfond Athletic Center. 
 
Municipal Absentee Ballots will be available at the Town Office beginning May 13th.  Ballots for the 

State and RSU will be available later, and so we are asking voters to please request their ballots and 
allow us time to consolidate them all for mailing! 

 

As always, visit www.readfieldmaine.org for more information! 

http://www.readfieldmaine.org
http://www.readfieldmaine.org
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Collection Site Location:  

Readfield Transfer Station 

14 Recycle Road, Readfield  
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Available at the 
 Readfield Town Office 

Important Dates: 

 

Monday, April 11, 6:30 PM 

Select Board Meeting                
Budget & Warrant Review 

Thursday, April 14, 6:30 PM 

Budget Committee Meeting           
Final Budget Review & Approval   

Friday, April 15 

Nomination Papers Due by 3:30 PM 

Monday, April 18 

Town Offices Closed - Patriots Day   

Monday, May 9, 6:30 PM 

Candidates Night 

Friday, May 13 

Absentee Ballots Available  

Thursday, June 2, 6:30 PM 

Final Public Hearing on              
Completed Budget & Warrant 

Tuesday, June 14 

Annual Town Meeting/State Primary  

8:00 AM - 8:00 PM 

Kents Hill School Alfond Athletic 
Center, 1617 Main Street, Readfield 

Spring is near and it’s a 
busy time for home  

improvements. Don’t 
forget to check with 

your Local Code      
Enforcement Officer, Chip Stephens, for 
your building project and permit needs. 

 

207-685-3290 (O), 207-931-7689 (C) 
ceo@readfieldmaine.org 

 

Mon, Tues & Fri 8:00 AM - 4:00 PM 
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Forms available at the Readfield Town Office & Online    
under the Recreation Tab; or register online: 

https://www.readfieldmaine.org/home/pages/online-services 
 

A $10.00 late fee if registration/payment received after 3/31/22 
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Readfield Recreation 
Our second annual Youth Ice Fishing Derby was held as the last cold weekend kept the ice solid for everyone 
to be at many spots around the lake fishing for the perfect catch- We were able to raise a little over $400 to add 
to our Field Project Fundraising.  Big Thanks to all who helped make this a successful day.  American        
Trophies in Augusta donated trophies.  Cobbossee Bait donated all the bait for our young fisherman. Area 
businesses giving prizes to raffle included- Wilson Recreation, Weathervane Restaurant, Knight Farm,        
Audette’s Hardware, Ewe Will Love This crafter, Jonathan Raillo Glass blowing, and Maine Ice Shack Rental 
 

HUGE CONGRATS to our trophy winners!! 

  Smallest fish - Colin Parker - 0.17# 

 Largest Fish - Gabe Sniffen - 3.96# Bass;                             
 Travis Morin - 3.28#  Bass; Emmett Jacobs - 3.25# Bass 
 

Our Annual Easter Egg Hunt is Back- Saturday April 16th at 10 am - 
watch our Readfield Recreation Facebook page for more info.   
 

Baseball and Softball/Tball sign ups are going strong- we are hoping to make teams as April starts.  The snow 
has melted early (I hope I don’t jinx with a late spring storm) and now we wait for fields to dry. We are        
looking good with 1-2 teams at most levels.  That is a total of 4-5 baseball teams and 3 softball teams as well 
as a couple T ball teams!  We are looking for sponsors again this year for our team uniforms- please contact 
Matt Lajoie at mattlajoie22@gmail.com for more info.  If you have already signed up your player- be on the 
lookout for an email with more info.  
 

This brings me to our proposal for field and basketball court development at Church Rd. I feel the more the 
idea of this project gets out to townspeople, there are different views depending on who and where you get 
your information.  I would love to share some information from the Recreation Association who first revived 
the old design and keeps working hard to keep this project moving forward.  All stakeholders have met and 
arrived at a design that includes suggestions from all. Recreation programs are in need of a decent softball 
field.  The field we have been using for softball has been in desperate need of repairs for years- the investment 
in a field the town does not own(RES) is not a viable option.  Our proposal puts a softball field to match     
outfields with the baseball field that exists on the Church Rd/Fairgrounds property. The fence in place in the 
baseball outfield now would be repurposed to the dugouts and infield fencing for the softball field.  Multi-use 
fields would allow for soccer use in the fall as well as a possible additional practice field for youth football.  
The fields would also allow for outdoor concerts or other town activities during Heritage Days, Easter Egg 
hunt or Trunk or Treat. 
 

Basketball is one sport anyone can play, young or old. I've heard folks of all ages excited about this part of our 
proposal.  Imagine if our coaches could run a summer clinic and then keep play going all summer because they 
have open access to a court!! What if the kids you see riding bikes and fishing could play and develop their 
love of basketball as well?  Not only will this development help everyone enjoy our trails and conservation 
lands more but it will help give options for the whole family.  Building more of a field facility close to town, 
within walking distance to the beach, school and library is just priceless!  I also understand the cost you may 
have heard or seen could discourage you to be in favor of this project. The amount on the proposal is an “up 
to” amount. We are currently waiting on an updated cost analysis     
associated with the new landscape design.  I want to assure you, we as 
a Recreation Association are fundraising and applying for grants to  
offset and      minimize the final cost to taxpayers.  I look forward to 
sharing more or answering any questions you have about the proposed 
Fairgrounds Community Park and Conservation Project.   
 

Hannah Flannery 

Readfield Recreation Chair 

Save the Date! 

Annual Egg Hunt 

Sat., April 16th - 10:00 AM 
 

Follow Readfield Recreation      
Association on Facebook 

for more information,      
upcoming events & updates 

mailto:mattlajoie22@gmail.com
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Hello trail enthusiasts.  

Welcome to our spring walking/hiking season. It looks like our trails will be clear 
earlier than usual hopefully accompanied by some warmer weather. At this point 
we believe the trails are generally in good shape but there may still be wet spots. 
We are already discussing improvements for some of the Fairgrounds trails due to 
water and ice issues that occurred over the winter. We have created a subcommittee 
to work with the Conservation Commission to come up with a specific plan of 
work to be done this spring. The Community Pathway behind the library has also 
received recent attention from two of our members who removed invasive plants 
and cleaned up the path.  

While on the subject of welcoming I would especially like to welcome our newest trails committee member 
Megan Larochelle. She actively participated in her first RTC meeting in March, and is already contributing as 
a member of the subcommittee looking at work needed on the Fairgrounds trails.  

If you are willing to follow “Leave No Trace” principles (https://lnt.org/why/7-principles/) it is best for the 
trails to walk directly through the wet spots. Walking around the water causes both trail widening and erosion. 
As stated above trails committee members will be walking the trails to identify areas for repair and/or            
re-routing once things dry out. However, if you spot areas that need repair or re-routing please don’t hesitate to 
call or email your suggestions (photos are especially helpful).  

Please contact me if you are interested in volunteering for trail work or would consider joining the Readfield 
Trails Committee.  

Our trail maps continue to be available at the town office and on-line (https:// 
www.readfieldmaine.org/sites/readfieldme/files/uploads/ readfield_trails_2019_map.pdf).  

Please let us know if you encounter damage or other issues when on our town trails. Dog owners please note: 
Dogs are required to be on leash or under voice control on all town properties including our trails.  

Respectfully submitted by  

Rob Peale, Chair, Readfield Trails Committee. rnpreadfieldgov@gmail.com 207-458-4259  

MARANACOOK AREA FOOD PANTRY  (MAFP) UPDATE 
 

     First, the Committee wishes to thank the students and staff at Maranacook Middle School for sponsoring a 
food drive during their Winter Carnival Week (March 14-18). The amount of food brought in helped to fill  
almost three weeks of food boxes for our community members Also, every week leftover milk and fruit are 
also donated and put in our boxes. Thank you Maranacook Middle School! 
     Recently Committee members submitted grants to a number of charitable foundations to help bolster our 
account as we head into summer.  One organization will make a decision on April 15 and our fingers are     
collectively crossed for a favorable result. We will keep you posted. 
     Manchester Meats recently donated 40lb.of meat to our pantry for distribution to our families. Thank you to 
the company and to the numerous donors who quietly drop off bags or boxes of food staples to the pantry. A 
true community effort. Even though Covid infection rates have dropped in Maine, the need is still there, On 
Thursday of this week, 4 more families reached out for some assistance, so all donations are appreciated. If 
any individual donor or business needs an official receipt for tax        
purposes, please feel free to contact me so the MAFP (a tax exempt     
entity) can provide one. We do make every effort to send a “Thank 
You” note to donors but it is possible to miss doing so on occasion. A 
very special note of appreciation goes to Mary Anne Libby of Mt. 
Vernon who has been sending the individual handwritten notes since 
March of 2020. 
 
Submitted by, Greg Durgin MAFP 
(207) 685-4481; durgie@roadrunner.com 
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Current Status of Fiber Internet in Readfield    March 24, 2022 
 

Select Board Issues Resolution of August 17th, 2020  
 

The Readfield Select Board issued a resolution taking action on the broadband services available in our 
town.  The goals are to: 
 Establish a minimum service level of 100Mbps download speed and 10 Mbps upload speed, with up to 940 

Mbps download speed and 35 Mbps upload speed available, if using a hybrid fiber/coax solution; 
 Provide at least 100 Mbps download and upload speeds, and up to 1 Gbps download and upload speeds, if 

using a Fiber network solution; 
 Establish 99% rate of reliability of service during any 24-hour period; 
 Provide service to all (100%) properties in town; and 
 Offer discounted services for low-income households with demonstrated need. 
 

Voters Approve Spending Request November 2nd, 2021  
 

Three articles were presented to the town meeting, summarized as follows: 
 Authorize the Select Board to negotiate agreements through third-party service providers, with final    

agreements and funding requiring voter approval. 
 Authorize the Select Board to enter agreements to accept and expend revenues received from any source to 

offset the costs of design, acquisition, construction and equipping a broadband fiber optic network. 
 Authorize the Select Board to appropriate no more the $5 million of general obligation bonds and notes, to 

provide for paying all or part of the costs of the foregoing broadband fiber optic network. 
 

Readfield voters spoke loud and clear by approving the three articles concerning bringing Internet service to all 
locations in our town.  There were 1015 residents who voted out of approximately 2300 registered voters.  Of 
those who filled in a choice the results ranged from 70% to 78% approval. 
 

These votes have provided a clear direction to the Select Board and Broadband Committee.  Both 
groups are committed to a prompt follow-through by assessing the available solutions and choosing the 
best and most equitable one to be presented at a Town Meeting in 2022. 
 

Warrant Article Approval on June 14th, 2022 Warrant  
 

The town has actively been pursuing solutions for the past two years.  Our Town Manager, Select Board, 
and Broadband Committee have spent considerable time and effort to meet with each other, to work with an 
industry consultant, seek out solutions, discuss options, contact and meet with current and potential providers, 
contract for and receive needed pole data for our town infrastructure, issue a request for proposals for a        
solution, review the proposals received, negotiate a contract with a selected vendor, and keep the public       
informed through public meetings being broadcast, select board meeting updates, monthly newsletter updates, 
online surveys, mailings to all property owners and constructing an addition to the town website. 
 

The Select Board authorized the Town Manager on March 14th, 2022 to enter negotiations with Axiom 
Technologies, LLC., of Machias, Maine to provide construction and service of a Fiber-To-The-Premises 
(FTTP) network for our town. We expect this to be finalized by April 1st, 2022, with all information being 
publicly posted after that time.  This is for a town owned fiber network consisting of fiber cables strung 
throughout town and a central operations equipment building, along with all service needs being provided   
directly by Axiom Technologies. 
 

As promised, the Select Board is seeking approval on the June 2022 Town Meeting Warrant to continue 
with this project.  During the month of April, information will begin to be posted on the Town website under 
the Department titled 'Readfield Fiber', explaining all about what is proposed to be offered.  There will be   
several public hearings/meetings held from March through June, articles in the Town Messenger, and direct 
mailings to all property owners.  The Select Board is excited to offer this equitable, cost effective, reliable, 
high speed fiber network to our town making Readfield an even more desirable place to in which to live and 
work.   
 

For regular updates subscribe to E-Alerts.  Visit the Town Website at readfieldmaine.org.  Click on 
‘Subscribe to E-Alerts on the left. 

News from the Broadband Committee   
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News from the Broadband Committee Continued 
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Town Meeting Questions on Broadband 
On November 2nd voters in Readfield spoke loud and clear by approving three articles concerning bringing 

Internet service to all locations in our town.  There were 1015 residents who voted out of approximately 
2300 registered voters. Of those who filled in a choice the results ranged from 70% to 78% approval.  These 

votes have provided a clear direction to the Select Board and Broadband Committee.  Both groups are   
committed to a prompt follow-through by assessing the available solutions and choosing the best and most   

equitable one to be presented at a Town Meeting in 2022. 

News from the Broadband Committee Continued  

News From the Broadband Committee  
     The committee met on March 2nd, 9th and 23rd for the primary purpose of evaluating the bids the town  

received for upgrading broadband internet service to every address in town.  In depth discussions were had 
on all aspects of the bid proposals with the main criteria being that the service had to reach all properties 
and it had to provide at least 100 Mbps symmetrical.  We were able to narrow it down to two bids at our 

first meeting, and then upon receiving more information about the two bid details, the committee          
unanimously choose Axiom as the preferred provider at our second meeting.  A recommendation was made 

to the Select Board to pursue contract negotiations with Axiom.  We then focused on updates from the 
Town  Manager about the process moving forward and input received from Axiom at our third meeting. 

     The Select Board approved the recommendation on March 14th and agreed to place an article on the 
Town Warrant for the June 14th Annual Town Meeting.  The article asks the town to approve Axiom as the 

preferred vendor and to enter a contract with them to build the fiber optic network throughout Readfield and 
then to operate the network on a long-term basis.  This contract will provide 1-Gigabyte symmetrical fiber 
service to all locations, excellent customer service and network repair service, along with very affordable 
consumer pricing.  Watch for more details to be posted as negotiations continue over the next month.  We 

also plan to provide information to the public via an addition to the town website which will be live prior to 
absentee ballots becoming available on May 13th. 

     The committee is meeting next on April 13th.  We will be discussing the results of the public budget 
meeting and hearing held on March 24th and any updates from Axiom and the contract negotiations.  All 

meetings are public and will be held in person at the Town Office along with remote access.  Look for links 
on the town website and for email alerts if you have signed up for them.  Signup for email alerts is available 

on the town website.  We publish monthly updates.  www.readfieldmaine.org 

http://www.readfieldmaine.org
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The Town of Readfield is now seeking volunteer 
members for the following committees: 

 
 Age Friendly Committee: 1 Associate Member (2024) 

 Cemetery Committee: 1 Member (2022) 

 Cobbossee Watershed District: 1 Alt. Member (2024) 

 Conservation Commission: 1 Member (2023), 1 Alt. Member (2024) 

 Heritage Days Committee: Multiple Positions Available 

 Local School Board Advisory: 2 Members (2023 & 2024) 

 Maranacook Outlet Dam Committee: 1 Alt. Member (2023) 

 Planning Board: 3 Alt. Members (2022, 2023 & 2026) 

 Recreation Committee: 2 Members (2024) 

 Road Committee:  1 Member (2022) 

 Trails Committee: 4 members (1-2022, 2-2024 & 1 Alt. Member-2023) 
 

If you are interested in joining any of  the above committees please complete the 
Appointment Application on our  Web Site or stop by the Town Office. 

 
FMI 207-685-4939 or                            

info@readfieldmaine.org 
 
 

Spring time is Cookie Time! 
 

Support local Girl Scout 
Troop 1701 

 

Sunday April 3rd from      
1:00-4:00 pm 

 

 Readfield Town Office     
parking lot 

 

We will have a limited supply of 
gluten free 

Caramel Chocolate Chip also!   
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To register, or for more details and to 
view all classes, go to: 

http://maranacook.maineadulted.org 

 Or call the Adult Ed office at 685-4923 
x1065 for more info 

             RSU 38 Maranacook Adult Ed 

             HiSET/Diploma  Classes  Ongoing Year-round  

Upcoming Driver’s  

Ed Classes 
 

New class start dates: 
 

 Monday, May 9, 2022 
 Monday, July 11, 2022 
 

For more information and to register, 
go to Roy’s Driver Education website: 

 
www.roysdriverandridereducation.com 

Coastal Navigation Level 1  04/05/2022 

Ukulele for Beginners - Begins April 5th 04/05/2022 

Ukulele for Beginners - Begins April 6th 04/06/2022 

Become A Foster Parent 4/12/2022 

Backyard Composting 04/13/2022 

Hazmat (Class B) Certification 4/19/2022 

Nature Explorers 04/21/2022 

Nature Investigators for Homeschool Families 04/21/2022 

Tiny Tadpoles 04/21/2022 

Instant Piano for Hopelessly Busy People 04/25/2022 

Instant Guitar for Hopelessly Busy People 04/26/2022 

Needle Felting Beginning & Intermediate  04/27/2022 

Malaga Island History 05/10/2022 

Acadian Arts Spring Retreat at Grey Havens Inn 05/23/2022 

CDL Class B - June - Dates TBA 06/01/2022 

Introduction to iPhone Basics Online-Start anytime 

Introduction to Mac Basics Online-Start anytime 

Introduction to Zoom Basics  Online-Start anytime 

Take Fabulous Photos of  Flora and Fauna Online-Start anytime 

Taking Awesome Pictures With Your iPhone/iPad Online-Start anytime 



17 

A Caring School Community Dedicated To Excellence  
  

RSU #38 – FY23 Budget Workshops Schedule  

Maranacook Community Middle School & Zoom  

6:30 – 8:30 p.m.  
 

April 6   Regular Business Meeting and Budget Workshop – budget deliberations, follow-up and decision making  
  https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81953176745  
 

April 13  Workshop Meeting – vote on Budget (2nd week of April)  

  https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89887551961  
 

May 18   Annual Budget Meeting, Middle School Gymnasium, 7:00 p.m.  
 

June 14   Budget Validation Referendum at individual town polling locations  
 

Budget documents are available by visiting https://www.maranacook.org/page/fy-23-budget-documents  
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READFIELD HISTORICAL SOCIETY 
“I LOVE TO TELL THE STORY”, RHS PROGRAM SLATED FOR APRIL 30TH 

 
The Readfield Historical Society (RHS) will hold their annual meeting, the presentation of an annual award of 
appreciation to a community member, followed by a program on Saturday, April 30th 1-3 p.m. at Gile Hall, 8 
Old Kents Hill Rd. The program offered is “I Love to Tell the Story,”  when six panelists ages 73-91, who are 
lifetime or longtime Readfield residents, will share stories and take questions from the audience about      
Readfield during the 20th century. Dale Potter-Clark, RHS board member will moderate the panel discussion. 
 
Program panelists will include Evelyn (Adell) Potter, who was born in 1930 at Readfield Depot, grew up there 
and has lived at Kents Hill since 1946. Among other places, she has worked at Kents Hill School and in the 
Readfield Tax Assessor’s office. Potter has also authored many articles and a book about her memories of 
Readfield and she is a founding member of RHS. Christopher Dumaine, Jr. will also be a panelist. His family 
moved to Readfield in 1938 so his father could help his newly widowed mother, Elizabeth Clarke, operate her 
146 acre “Kennemac Farm”. Mrs. Clarke had been a Boston socialite before her second husband, “Mac”      
decided to follow his dream of becoming a dairy farmer in 1927 and left his stock broker position in New York 
City to do so, in Readfield. Mac died suddenly on New Year’s Day, 1938 and Chris related, “My grandmother, 
not knowing much about farming, called my dad in Manchester, NH and told him he had to get down here to 
run the farm because Mac was dead. My dad packed up my mother, my two month old brother and me and 
headed for Readfield but not before Mom was assured that Kennemac Farm had indoor plumbing and        
electricity.” Additional panelists will include Melanie Lanctot, John Lord, Brenda (Boutilier) Deojay and Ed 
Dodge, who all have much to share about their experiences from years – or a lifetime – of living in Readfield.  
 
All are welcome, there is no admittance fee but donations are  
welcome. Refreshments will be served. Attendees must be RHS 
members to vote during the business meeting.  
Annual dues are $5.00 for seniors or $10.00 for others and can be 
paid or renewed at the door.  
 
FMI contact (207) 377-2299 or  readfieldhistorical@gmail.com  

E-Alerts Subscription 
 

An easy way to keep up-to-date with Town Happenings!  
 

The Town of Readfield website has a feature to subscribe to e-alerts.   

Go to www.readfieldmaine.org and click on E-Alerts to sign up.   
 

Your email will be treated as confidential information.  

Our privacy policy is available on our website  

PHOTO CAPTION: Chris Dumaine and his late wife Holly       
at “Kennemac Farm”, today known as Knight Farm, when   

Chris shared stories about the days when the farm was         
owned by his family 1927-1951. 

mailto:readfieldhistorical@gmail.com
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Hello Friends and Interested Folks, 

 

It is a beautiful 72 degree day in late March as I write this message from the Readfield 
Blizzard Busters Snowmobile Club.  I must admit it was another brief snowmobile   
season, but when we had snow, it was near perfect.  All season long club members   
volunteer to keep our trails in the best condition possible. A solid thank you to all of 
them.  Peter Zarella, RBBSC Trailmaster, drives those willing volunteers hard.  As a 
matter of fact, today, as shown in the picture below, he has a full crew helping to move 
an access trail in preparation for next year.  Always thinking ahead to ensure the Club 

will be extremely proud of the trails for which we have been granted access. My husband and I feel privileged 
to be part of this snowmobile community and in particular to have been welcomed into the club from the very 
beginning.  In September, please consider becoming a Club member and you will have the opportunity to    
enjoy the camaraderie evident in every task that we do.   

 

One of the best parts of being a year-round resident of Readfield is 
the opportunity to fulfill our passion of the out-of-doors with so 
many like-minded friends. As we put away the sleds for this season 
and await next season, out come the motorcycles, side by sides, 
boats and hiking sticks, all of which are popular Maine toys. I have 
not yet met a Mainer who does not enjoy the outdoors as much as 
we do and in each and almost every season. Mud season may be the       
exception.  Using a favorite quote loved by our granddaughter “The 
world is a book, and those who do not travel read one page” (St   
Augustine),  I also believe that the world is a book, and those who 
do not experience the outdoors read only one page.                       
Forever enjoying our community – hope you do too! 

Marge Livingston, Secretary 
Readfield Blizzard Busters Snowmobile Club  

Readfield Cemeteries Spring Clean-Up 
 

The Readfield Sexton will be doing spring-clean up and is asking for your help.  

If you have a loved one laid to rest in one of the cemeteries and have left items through the 
winter on their lot please go by and pick-up any items you would like to keep by May 2nd.  

The Sexton may throw out any items that are faded, worn or not seasonally appropriate.  

Road conditions in the cemeteries will continue to be monitored and will be opened for        
vehicular traffic as soon as conditions allow.  

 

If you have any questions or would like to make 
special  accommodations related to the removal of 

personal items please contact the Sexton at: 
 

Ben Rodriquez, Cemetery Sexton 

Office Phone: (207)-685-1812 

Cell Phone: (207)-931-7682 

Email: sexton@readfieldmaine.org 

mailto:sexton@readfieldmaine.org
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Readfield Union Meeting House  
Readfield Union Meeting House, 22 Church Rd,  PO Box 451, Readfield, ME 04355 
 
The 3 new dials, and the original dial that was used as a pattern for the new ones, will come back to Readfield 

this coming Friday afternoon, April 1. The dials were made by the      
Gabrielle Tise Woodworking and Design Co.in Portsmouth, NH. This 
means another completed project in our restoration efforts of the     
Readfield Union Meeting House (RUMH). The dials will be securely 
stored in a space provided by Larry Mace until the tower project can be 
completed. 
 
A proof copy of Standing Tall: A History of the Union Meeting House 
written by Marius Peladeau is being reviewed. It will soon be released 
for sale at $17.50. A very grateful thank you goes out to all who sent  
donations to cover the cost of publishing it.   
 
 Events Committee is actively seeking sponsorship funds to help defray 
the costs of booking quality performers for the Summer Season. Because 
these people are well-known, popular, and bring in good-size audiences, 

they cost more. If we can pay these performers through sponsorship donations, the Meeting House can keep 
more of the ticket prices towards the restoration efforts. 
 
Sponsorships are welcome in any amount and from private people as well as businesses. A list of sponsors will 
be prominently displayed in the entryway before each performance and on posters. For Readfield small      
businesses this is a great way to get showcased in our community. 
 
The events committee is finalizing the summer schedule. However, two dates for spring for you to put on your 
calendar are: Turkey Pie Dinner “To Go” on April 29 sponsored by the Friends of the Vestry and a music     
concert on May 14th  at 7pm by Stan Davis of Wayne. Stan has recently released a new CD with original songs. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Nancy Durgin; RUMH Board VP 

1138 Main Street, Readfield  ME 04355  

207-522-7325 www.galleryinreadfield.com  

 

 

Paintings by Margaret Leonard - April 2; 10:00 AM -12:00 Noon (ends April 30th) 

Hours: Wednesdays 2:30-5:00 PM and Saturdays 10:00 AM -12:00 Noon (artist will be there on Saturdays) 
Or call Camille at (207) 522-7325 to set up a time to see the show 

 

Songs and Stories by Stan Davis - April 9; 7:00 PM at The Gallery - A post CD release concert 

 

Explore and Invent - April 22 - Inventor guides Ellen Bowman and David Matson - A hands on workshop for 
middle schoolers 

 

Journeys - April 23 3:00-5:00 - An afternoon of Poetry and music;       
featured poets -Claire Hersom, Rebecca Jones, Lori Douglas, Kat Logan 
and Marcia Simmons; light refreshments and music by Kat Logan 

 

http://galleryinreadfield.com
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FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH  
MOUNT VERNON FOOD BANK 

 

The First Baptist Church Mount Vernon Food Bank serves the communities 
of Mount Vernon, Vienna, Readfield and Fayette.              

We are located at the First Baptist Church on 321 Pond Road, Mount Vernon.  
 

You can reach us on Saturday mornings at 293-2141.  Our hours are from 
9:30 to 11:30 Saturday mornings; however, if you are in need at any other time, you may call 

Bob Peterson at 685-7292.   
 

We follow the Federal Guidelines but will never turn anyone away. 
We offer meals, meats, fresh produce, bread, eggs, pantry items, and toiletry items.  We also 

have a small supply of clothing.   
 

We have been offering curbside service only during COVID but hopefully, in April, we will be 
resuming normal procedures. 

 

Maranacook Food Pantry  
Thursdays 3:30-4:30 PM ~ FMI Call 207-685-4923 

Food donations can be dropped off at the Readfield Town Office 

IMPORTANT NOTICE FROM KLT          
Parker Pond Headland Preserve Mud  

Season Trail Closure  
 

Kennebec Land Trust’s (KLT) Parker Pond Headland Preserve 
on Fellows Cove Road in Fayette is temporarily closed to hikers 
during mud season (mid March – April/May). Currently, the  
Fellows Cove Road is only open to homeowners to minimize the impacts on the road.  

 

During mud season, KLT recommends hikers visit the nearby Ezra Smith Conservation Area in 

Mount Vernon, Torsey Pond Nature Preserve or Rosmarin & Saunders Family Forest in    

Readfield or Hutchinson Pond in Manchester instead. However, please help take care of all our 

local trails by staying off them when they are muddy.  

 

To find driving directions and more information about these beautiful trails visit KLT’s      

website: https://www.tklt.org/property-list, email info@tklt.org or call 207-377-2848  

https://www.tklt.org/property-list
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North Acres Wildlife Conservation Area Property          
Dedication - Thursday, April 28 5:00 PM - Manchester 

 

Join Kennebec Land Trust to celebrate one of their newest conservation 
areas with generous land donors Deb Plengey and Trudie Lee.  The 132-
acre North Acres Wildlife Conservation Area has been providing hay and 
pasture for many generations of farmers. The farm fields and surrounding 
woodlands and wetlands are also valuable wildlife habitat. 
 

Directions: From Route 202 in Manchester, turn north on Prescott Road. 
Continue approximately 2.5 miles to Lyons Road. Turn right on Lyons 
Rd. and continue to the gate. Please park along the shoulder of Lyons Rd. 
 

More information available at www.tklt.org RSVP by contacting Marie at 

mring@tklt.org or calling 207-377-2848.  

Readfield’s Age Friendly Committee has two new members and is embarking on a new 
project.  We are thrilled to welcome, Elaine Katz Hanish, Ed Sims and Holly Rahmlow. 
 

Elaine is excited to be a new member of the Age Friendly Committee.  She moved to 
Readfield with her family about 30 years ago.  They were attracted to the wonderful   
lifestyle that Readfield has to offer.  They enjoy taking care of their horses, gardening, 
hiking, boating, and fishing. Elaine is a volunteer at our wonderful Readfield Community 
Library. 
 

Elaine believes that the AFC has been doing wonderful things to ensure that as our residents grow older 
(including herself) that they have a voice in Readfield Town administration and activities to best meet our  
population’s desires and needs. She is enthusiastic about working with the other committee members on      
expanding and implementing new projects. 
 

Ed Sims has been a resident of Readfield for about 30 years as well.  He is currently also serving on the 
Town’s Budget Committee. 
 

Holly has been a volunteer since 2016 when she volunteered for the Appeals Board and Trails Committee. She 
has a background in newspaper and book publishing, and felt she could best help by being secretary. During 
the pandemic, with staff short at the town office, the Town Manager asked her if she would be willing to take 
minutes for the Comprehensive Planning Committee, which she continues to do. She has also filled in taking 
minutes at the Planning Board. Helping the Age Friendly Committee seemed like a logical next step and we 
are thrilled to have her work on this next project. 
 

Project 

 The Age Friendly Committee is working with Holly to call people who have stepped forward to volunteer 
with the town from time to time.  Some people volunteered as a Handy Helper, and others volunteered at the 
start of the pandemic to help residents who could not grocery shop or pick up prescriptions. Our community 
has demonstrated time and time again that people will meet a need when one is presented.  Frequently, we 
have more volunteers than need.  The plan is to touch base with all those who have stepped up and discuss 
with them their current interest in serving as a volunteer and if so what they are interested in doing. 
 

Also, and importantly, Readfield may have the opportunity to join the Neighbor Driving Neighbor Program 
with the towns of Mount Vernon, Vienna, Belgrade, Rome and Fayette.  We are using this year to see if it is 
feasible to do so.  One stepping stone is to determine if Readfield has residents willing to be drivers.  Holly 
will be including this information and asking this question as well during her phone calls. 
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Town of Readfield 

www.readfieldmaine.org 

8 Old Kents Hill Road 

Readfield ME 04355 

Phone: 207-685-4939 

Fax: 207-685-3420 

 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  

 

 

 

 

  

Due Date for     
Homestead           
Application 

1 

Assessor In            
(By Appointment) 

2 

 

3 

 

4 

 

5 

 

6 

Library Board of 
Trustees 6:30 PM 

 

7 

 

 

8 

 

 

9 

 

10 

 

11   

Select Board         
6:30 PM 

12 

Planning Board    
6:30 PM 

Conservation Comm. 
6:30 PM 

13 

Age Friendly      
Committee  9:00 AM 

  Solid Waste &  
Recycling Meeting 

5:30 PM 

Broadband          
Committee 7:00 PM 

14 

Budget Committee 
Meeting 6:30 PM 

15 

Assessor In            
(By Appointment) 

Nomination Papers 
Due by 3:30 PM 

16 

Readfield Recreation 
Annual Egg Hunt 

10:00 AM 

 

 

17 

 

18 

Town Offices Closed 

19 

 

 

20 

Comprehensive Plan 
Committee 6:00 PM 

 

21 

 

 

22 

 

23 

24 25 

Cemetery Committee 
Meeting 10:30 AM 

Select Board         
6:30 PM 

26 

Planning Board    
6:30 PM 

 

March Messenger 
Articles Due 

27 

Trails Committee 
6:30 PM 

Broadband          
Committee 6:30 PM 

28 29 30 

DEA RX Take Back 
Day at Transfer  

Station                
10:00 AM - 2:00 PM 

Town Manager, Eric Dyer:  manager@readfieldmaine.org 

Finance Officer, Teresa Shaw:  finance@readfieldmaine.org 

Town Clerk, Kristin Parks: clerk@readfieldmaine.org 

Code Officer, Chip Stephens: ceo@readfieldmaine.org 

Front Desk Clerk, Anjelica Pittman: info@readfieldmaine.org 

Maintenance, Matthew Seems: maintenance1@readfieldmaine.org 

Animal Control, Eric Johnson: 207-931-7684 

Sexton, Ben Rodriguez:  sexton@readfieldmaine.org 

Assessor, David Ledew:  assessor@readfieldmaine.org 

www.facebook.com/ 
townofreadfield 


